
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 1, 2016  
 

Present:    Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield 
     Jennifer Gaudette 

 
Guests:     Chief Wentworth, Doug Glover 
 
Correspondence was read and acted upon. 
 
The board will not meet on August 15, 2016.  The board will meet in Franconia on August 22, 
2016 for a joint meeting with Franconia and Easton.  Recreation Department and Transfer 
Station budgets and business will be discussed. 
 
The Zoning Board of Adjustment will meet on August 16, 2016 to hear a request for a special 
exception from Arthur Colvin and a request from the Carol Walker Revocable Trust for a 
variance from setback regulations. 
 
Jennifer updated the board on the tax deeding process as there will be properties going to tax 
deed on August 25th.  Jennifer will review procedures after the tax collector has sent the 
property for tax deeding and will consult with Town Attorney if needed. 
 
DOUG GLOVER met with the board to discuss his recent health issue and his return to work 
status.  He will return on Wednesday light duty and after seeing his doctor anticipates a return to 
full duty before the week is out. 
 
CHIEF WENTWORTH discussed with the board his choice for the new officer to replace Sgt. 
Ball.  The board concurred with the Chief and Zachary Chicoine will start full time employment 
on August 29th.  Office Chicoine is currently working part time and has established relationships 
with many residents and town employees.  Chief Wentworth is pleased that having worked in 
Sugar Hill for the past year Officer Chicoine will be ready to start without additional training, 
 
CHIEF WENTWORTH also reported back to the board that he had met with the supervisor at 
the MBI truck location and discussed residents’ complaints about speed.   
  
The board received a check from Charter Communications for cable franchise fees in the amount 
of $730.97. 
 
The board received thank you notes from the American Red Cross, Tri County Cap, The Support 
Center at Burch House and the Center for New Beginnings after receiving funds voted at the 
2016 Town Meeting. 
 
The board reviewed a septic plan for Leo Dickinson, Map 217, Lot 13.1.  
 
MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of July 25, 2016 meeting, seconded by 
MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 



With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a 
motion to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:00pm, so that 
Ms. Connors could attend the Northern Pass PAF discussion in Littleton at the Opera House. The 
next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday August 8, 2016 at the Carolina Crapo 
Building at 5:30pm. 
 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette 
Administrative Assistant 


